
EXHIBIT 6 
 

NCA is striving to improve and increase our 2015 four-year cohort graduation rate.  Before the start of 
the 2015-16 school year NCA put in place a tiered plan to increase NCA’s 4-year cohort graduation rate: 
 

1. Additional Support - NCA gives additional personalized support to the students who are on track 
to graduate. Each has an individual graduation plan, and they meet regularly with counselors 
and teachers with the goal of on time graduation.  
 

2. Credit Retrieval Initiative - Students who are 2-6 credits behind have a faculty mentor who helps 
them focus on completing their remaining courses. NCA has piloted a credit recovery program, 
and many of these students will work in summer school to continue to earn credits to graduate. 
About 10% of the 2016 cohort is in this category. 
 

3. Student conferences & Academic Supports:  Students who are more than 6 credits behind will 
likely not graduate on time.  These students are behind because of prior schooling not NCA.  
Regardless, NCA accepts these students and provides additional support including meeting 
frequently with administrative and counseling staff to review their credit recovery plans and 
diligently work toward the goal of graduation. About 16% of our 2016 cohort are in this 
category. 
 

4. Increased Data Tracking - About 22% of the cohort has withdrawn, and have been officially 
categorized by the state of Nevada as dropouts. Some, however, have enrolled in adult 
education or GED programs, and some may have enrolled in other schools.  The school is 
increasing their data tracking efforts but even with the best efforts it is difficult to track a highly-
mobile, at-risk population of students.  This group is counted as dropouts. 

NCA is working hard to address this issue.  Given the high transiency rate common across the state and 
the increasing number of credit deficient students enrolling at NCA, these numbers may change by the 
end of the school year; however, NCA knows exactly where every student stands as of now with regard 
to graduation, and works individually with each one to get them the support they need.  NCA’s efforts 
this year have borne fruit.  NCA expects our 2016 four-year cohort grad rate will increase from 2015. We 
welcome the chance to collaborate with the Authority to further improve our efforts. 




